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COMMENTS OF THE MINNEAPOLIS PARK AND RECREATION BOARD 

 

The Minneapolis Park and Recreation Board (“MPRB” or “Park Board”) respectfully submits 

these comments in response to the notice of the Minnesota Public Utilities Commission 

(“Commission”) issued October 30, 2017, requesting comments in the above-referenced matter. 

 

The Park Board is responding to the following question on the Commission’s notice: 

 

Should the Commission take any action on the Crown Hydro RDF grant contract (AH-

01) under Minnesota Laws 2017, Chapter 94, Article 10, Section 29, or other 

authority? 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

The Park Board is an autonomously elected local unit of government within the City of 

Minneapolis.  The Park Board owns and operates the public parks in Minneapolis, including the 

area surrounding the proposed Crown Hydro site.  It has been granted intervenor status with 

respect to Crown Hydro’s application for a license with the Federal Energy Regulatory 

Commission (“FERC”). 

 

As has been noted in numerous filings with FERC, the Park Board has serious concerns about 

the proposed Crown Hydro project.  This project was first proposed in 1991, but to date, 

construction on the project has not been started, much less completed.  The company originally 

proposed locating the project in the privately-owned Crown Roller Mill building.  When Crown 

Hydro could not reach an agreement with the owners of that building, they amended their 

proposal to move it onto land owned and operated by the MPRB.  The Park Board had serious 

concerns about the project including, but not limited to: 

 

• Water flow and aesthetics of St. Anthony Falls 

• Potential impact of discharge channel on river bed 

• Property access during construction 














